Work Session

Monday 
February 11, 2013

5:30 PM 

(Please note change in time)
Worksession agenda

1. Athletic Conference affiliation.  Brad Skogerboe will be present to get your views on which conferences, if any, we might look to, as it looks more and more like the Missota may cease to exist.  Things to be thinking about include school sizes and traveling distances.

2.  Athletic Facility Discussion.    

a. Jerry , Kytyn, and I met with representatives of the city on Thursday.  We talked about whether or not there was a way we both might partner with the other in the development of facilities for our community and school’s sports teams.  Jerry and Kytyn can update you further.

3. Update on windows at RS and EV.   It looks like we are heading in the direction of arbitration in the near future (hopefully).  We, upon the advice of our attorney, hired Todd Christofferson, to do an analysis of what it will cost to replace the windows.  This will be important in the arbitration process.

4. Safety Options.   At our last meeting I showed you a possible solution to adding security by locking our outside doors.  Since then, I have asked the principals and directors to react to this.  Their responses are beginning to trickle in.  The HS and MS have concerns this system wouldn’t be practical for them, given the number of students who are in and out of their buildings throughout the day.  We are going to keep exploring possible options and continue to visit with other schools.  Two possible options for the MS and HS would be a greeter at their front door.  At the HS another option would be to add a third set of doors beyond the entry hall door to the office causing all visitors and students to pass through the main office to enter the building.  The MS does not have the entry design to do this.

5. Early Retirement.   I have had several teachers approach me about possibly retiring early and wondering about interest the district might have in giving them some incentive to do so.  In fairness to these people this has come out of a request to me by one employee who approached me about my thoughts on this.  The word apparently got out to others that I wasn’t opposed to exploring this.  Of course, I indicated this was something the board would have to explore and discuss before considering.  Each of the employees who visited with me had their own unique situation they wanted considered if we did consider this.  I have told them, if anything was to be considered it would have to be the same for all.  Why would a district consider this? A district would only want to consider this if it meant replacing a highly paid teacher with a lower paid one.  The theory is this would result in the district saving money in salaries over time.  I have asked Sandy to research if there are any state statues that affect this.  I have mentioned to Steve Kehrli that, should you decide to look at this, we would want to know the union’s position on it.   

6. Superintendent’s search.  You need to finalize dates for this process.  You also need to begin discussing possible questions for the candidates. 

